

Susan D. McCall and Lori A Mike

22431Gilmore Street West Hills, CA 91307 ph. 818-464-5049 fax 818-883-5354 layender89@aol.com

June 20, 2014

HARC

City of Key West

E-Mail: etorregr@keywestcity.com

Statement of Support for Diane and Kevin O'Loughlin - 308 Margaret #3, Key West, FL 33040

Dear Sir/Madam,

Diane and Kevin O'Loughlin have been part of our association from the beginning twelve years ago. After moving to the cottage full-time in 2007, both have become an active part of the Key West community. Diane works at Harpoon Harry's and Kevin at Yours and Mayan. In addition, Diane volunteers with the Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals and works to ease the problems of people without homes.

In addition to embracing the Key West lifestyle and spirit, both are active members of home owners association. Diane is president of the association, and Kevin helps oversee the brilliance of the grounds such as pool and ground maintenance.

The time has come to evaluate the space the O'Loughlin's need to comfortably live, support the association, and island; full-time. The current size of the vacation cottage does not provide the space necessary for permanent residency. However, the addition of a second story would not only accommodate additional space for the couple, but provide advantages to the City of Key West such as an increase in area property values.

We fully support their pursuit of the renovation and appreciate the benefits it will provide to them, their family, and the wider KW community.

Best Regards,

Susan McCall and Lori Mike Co-owners of 308-4 Margaret Street